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Principal's Message 

Week 2 message 
Dear Gerringong families 

I have now returned from leave and am delighted to be back with the staff, students and Gerringong 

families. My time away from Gerringong was not as originally planned, which included a lot of travel 

within Australia, however I have still had an opportunity to travel within NSW for short trips away and 
have enjoyed spending time with family and friends. 

I have been in regular contact, with what has been happening at school and am so thankful to all of our 

amazing staff who have done an outstanding job over the last 2 terms in ensuring that the academic, 

social and emotional wellbeing needs have been addressed for all of our students. Gerringong families 

have been at the forefront of all decisions within an ever changing world of new guidelines, regulations 
and updates. 

I would like to thank Mrs Morris for the outstanding work she has done as Relieving Principal. When I 

first spoke to her about relieving in my position at the start of 2020, little did she dream of the work she 

would be undertaking and the challenges she would be facing. I would like to recognise and share with 

you my enormous respect and gratitude for her professional approach and her determination to fulfil 

her responsibilities to students, staff and parents. This year has not been easy but Mrs Morris has 

displayed outstanding leadership at all levels. A true professional who we are so fortunate to have as 

part of the Gerringong team. I would like to thank the Executive team and the Administration team for 

the work they have done and contributions they have made in relation to the leadership and 

management of the school. We are so fortunate to have such outstanding, dedicated people within our 
school. 

I am looking forward to having a chat with all of the students and hearing about “everything and 
anything” they want to share with me and catching up with parents when opportunities arise.  

Term 4 is certainly going to a busy one. Mrs Morris will continue in an off class position as we continue 

with this term’s activities and work towards finalising our next Strategic Improvement Plan which will 
provide initiatives for 2021 and reflect the  School’s Excellence journey for the future. 

P & C Meeting 

Come along and join in the discussions tonight about what is happening at school and in the the P & C. 

We will continue to meet online via Zoom to ensure we are following Covid-19 regulations. Please email 

the P & C to get your zoom link so that you can join in the fun! P & C Meetings begin at 7pm and usually 

take an hour of your time. Email: www.geringongpandc@gmail.com1 

Please find attached to this newsletter the previous P & C minutes.  

Writing Enrichment Opportunity 

This week we will begin our Writing Enrichment Opportunity classes. Students have been chosen based 

on their effort and application in class, a school writing task and NAPLAN data (if applicable). Students 
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and parents will be notified in writing this week and lessons will begin on Friday. We look forward to 
reading some wonderful pieces of writing at the end of term. 

Arrival Attendance 

Last week, KL, KMG, K/1S, 1C, 1/2BC, 2K, 2/3C, 3M, 5DMc, 4/5M, 5S, 6B and 6C had fantastic arrival 

attendance. Congratulations to 2K who have been chosen as the Class of the Week which in turn lets 

them choose the bell song for Week 2! Keep up the great work everyone! 

Community Crusader 

Last week, I was notified by a member of the public about a GPS student who had stopped to help a 

family who had been involved in a scooter accident on their way to school. Congratulations Sasha from 

5DMc for demonstrating such care and responsibility to our community. She has been awarded a special 

Principal Award this week. 

 

Principal’s Awards 
Inspired by Sasha’s display of responsibility, the following students were given a Principal ’s award for 

demonstrating responsibility in the school community. 

Alice C   6C 

Brodie A  3M 

Annabel R  2/3C 

Kian B   KL 

Joy Fullagar 

Principal 



Office News 

 

 

The weather is getting warmer and the school bubblers are still not able to be used - Drink bottles are 
essential! Please remind all students to pack a drink bottle each day. 



 



Library News 

 

Book Week 

Book week will be celebrated on Thursday 19th November. Children have already begun to discuss their 

costumes. There are no prizes for best dressed and children are invited to dress as any book character or 

in connection with the Book Week theme "Curious Creatures, Wild Minds"  Children can wear mufti if 
they prefer. We aim to enjoy the day and have fun! 

The Big Book Swap will take place during Book Week. Children can bring along any of their preloved 

children's books and for a small donation purchase another. Preloved books can be brought into the 

library at any time. Thank you to everyone who has already brought in preloved books, we are gathering 
quite a collection! 



Book Week Curious Creature Competition. We have had some amazing entries already. Mums, Dads, 
Grandparents and friends can get crafty and help to create a fun, book loving creature. 

Here are some of the clever entries so far. 

 

Book Club 

Book Club Magazines - issue 7 have been sent home today. There are some great books to purchase and 

payments can be made online through the LOOP system or you can send cash to the school office.  Thank 
you for supporting the school library through Scholastic Book Club. 

Please order by Wednesday 28th October. 



 

Early Stage 1 and Stage 2 have just received lots of new classroom reading resources.  If you are able to 

help cover books (in your own time at home) please let me know. If you would like a lesson in how to 

cover with sticky plastic, please call into the library on Thursday afternoon between 2pm and 
2.45pm. You will need to sign in at the office and Covid safe procedures will be followed.  



 

Finally, if your child receives an overdue notice for their library book this week, please can the book be 
returned as soon as possible. 

Thank you 

Margaret Herbert (Teacher Librarian) 

School News 

High Performance Gifted Education Review 
 



This year welcomed a new Kiama Community of Schools initiative catering for our Year 6 talented, 

creative and critical thinkers. Twenty students were chosen from across feeder schools to attend Kiama 

High School one day a week. Students worked with teachers (Anna Mundey and Emma De Heaume) on a 
rich program of learning and new experiences. 

Covid 19 saw learning transfer on-line and the students rose to the challenge to work independently 

throughout Term 2. They made connections with each other via Zoom and worked in teams on research 

projects, escape rooms and literature studies. Parents thought it was wonderful to see their children 

connect with like minded students from across the community and that they were certainly challenged 

in their thinking. Students thought it was great to meet students that they would be in high school with 

next year. 

Term 3 saw the HPGE class move to Kiama High School on Wednesdays. The welcome by the staff was 

excellent and in particular principal, Mrs Catherine Glover showed overwhelming support.  It was a great 

opportunity for the students to meet up and work together. Teamwork was a priority and results were 

outstanding. 

I thought it was amazing! 

“I also think experiencing high school is an amazing opportunity.” 

“I got more of a challenge because at school I don’t always feel challenged .” 

Students embraced their new learning and interacting with KHS teachers including experiencing 

Japanese language, computer coding and working in the library and the Art rooms. Ms Roslyn Jaeger 

from the high school was an exceptional liaison negotiating rooms and teachers. 

“Mrs Mundey and Mrs De Heaume we’re both amazing teachers and were definitely the right fit for 

this job. They were amazing when we had to adapt to learning via ZOOM. I really wish we were at 

high school the whole time, but it was really fun and I really enjoyed the experience. Ms Jaeger was 

also amazing. She was so kind and really nice especially when she started booking different classes for 
us to participate in. I definitely recommend this class. I thought it was amazing! Thank you!” 

“The experiences have been great and increased my child’s confidence and readiness to participate in 
High School” 

It is hoped that this initiative will continue in future years. 

Anna Mundey (Gerringong Primary School) 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

Check-in assessment for Year 3 
Year 3 students will participate in a new reading and numeracy check-in assessment in Term 4, 2020. 

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education online reading and numeracy assessment 

available to support schools to assess and monitor Year 3 student learning following the period of 
learning from home. 

The Check-in assessments can supplement existing school practices to identify how students are 

performing in literacy and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to 
student needs. 



The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 3 students from Week 1 Term 4. Students with disability 

may receive the same level of support during the assessment that they would normally receive in the 

classroom. 

Students will be asked to bring headphones or earbuds that plug into a computer to enable them to 

hear audio during the assessment. Earbuds used for mobile phones or other portable devices may be 
suitable for use during the assessment. The type of computer connection needed is a jack or USB.  

If your child needs earbuds provided by the school or you have any further questions, please contact 

Ryan Eastham (Stage Two Supervisor) 

 



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR WAVE WINNERS! 

 



Canteen News 

 

This Week the canteen is going to Japan! Sushi or Chicken Katsu meals are available.  

Please put your child's order in by Wednesday 21st October 10am. 

Also, rhubarb and custard available this week. 

All orders to be placed on Flexischools. 



 

 



Community News 

 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 
received after this time will not be published until the following week.  



 

 



 

Children and young people are expected to spend more time online during COVID-19, including staying 
connected to friends and family, playing games or for online learning. 

Even with face to face classes resuming young people are still spending a great deal of time online and 

now more than ever, it is important that parents and carers remain aware of potential challenges, and 

equip themselves with the tools needed to protect their children from online child sexual exploitation 
and cyber bullying. 

By understanding what young people SEE2, SAY3 and DO4 online and the challenges they may face, 

parents and carers are more equipped to help their children navigate some of these issues and know 
what to do if their child needs help. 

Our youth officers at Lake Illawarra Police District are committed to educating and empowering young 

people in this space.  A part of this commitment is face to face cyber bully talks in schools and providing 

teachers and parents with information to assist. 

Crime Prevention Unit, Lake Illawarra Police District 

ThinkUKnow was started in the United Kingdom by the Child Exploitation and Online Protection Centre 

(CEOP) and was developed for Australian audiences by the AFP in 2009. 

The program is a partnership between the Australian Federal Police (AFP), Microsoft Australia, Datacom 

and the Commonwealth Bank, and is delivered in collaboration with New South Wales Pol ice Force, 

Northern Territory Police, Queensland Police Service, South Australia Police, Tasmania Police, Western 

Australia Police and Victoria Police as well as Neighbourhood Watch Australia. 

The Thinkuknow site is full of useful information for both poli ce and parents/carers to educate 
themselves further to help keep our young people safe.   www.thinkuknow.org.au. 

We hope this information is helpful to you and look forward to working together.  

Jo Cummins & Taryn Jones 

Youth Officers 

Crime Prevention Unit, Lake Illawarra Police District 
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Please use the follow link to access the digital copy 

http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/handbook/5 
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Contact Us 

 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  



email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au6 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
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